 SWINEFLEET PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at Swinefleet School on Thursday 15th September 2016
Councillors present;
Cllrs; Hirst, Ellin, Bristow, Partington and Buttery.
Public present: Ward Cllr C.Fox
Prior to the meeting starting ERYC Karen Wood gave a brief talk about the Twin Rivers windfarm grant funding panel and how it will be run and how the £30,000 pa funding can be cascaded.

A representative from Swinefleet is required to sit on this panel and it was resolved that Cllrs Hirst and Bristow will be appointed to jointly take this role.
1663                Apologies for absence.
None received.
1664    
Declarations of interest


None declared.

1665
To approve the minutes of the council meeting held on 21st July 2016.
Minutes circulated to all councillors prior to the meeting and confirmed as a true and correct record and signed by the chairman.
1666

Matters arising from previous meeting minutes.
Play area- Cllr Ellin performed the weekly inspections for the last two months and reported litter on the field, a large piece of wood in the litter bin and a damaged cycle rack.

The cycle rack has been made safe by the clerk and Cllr Hirst. 
The book was handed to Cllr Bristow to perform the next month’s weekly inspections.

Chapel of Rest- The clerk has spoken to Mayfield décor who have now finished the work and provided an invoice for payment.
Cllr Partington Two gully blockages were reported to ERYC in front of the village hall and near 1 Sweyne Garth . ERYC have replied to say both will be repaired by the end of October

SAAA decision-following on from the recent decision to opt out of using the SAAA to perform future audits the clerk has received a letter from NALC/SLCC asking the council to reconsider this decision. The clerk has obtained advice from ERNLLCA , SAAA,PFK Littlejohns and ERYC and it appears that joining the SAAA is the simplest and most recommended option. It was resolved that the past decision to opt out now be overturned and a new resolution to now opt in to the SAAA was approved. The clerk notified of a £200 late joining fee from the SAAA and this was reluctantly approved.
1667
 
Planning applications
Application from A.Bryars to change George Hotel into 3 dwellings ref 16/00153/PLF-
ERYC approval was noted.
1668

Correspondence received/issues raised by councillors.
The clerk notified the councillors of the recent annual play area inspection report. All items found were of low risk. The clerk has already contacted Pentagon Sports and Play & Leisure to provide parts and make good the items they provided under warranty that have been identified as needing attention and the older items of equipment identified as needing attention will be attended to by Messrs Bristow/Brannon.

A letter of complaint was read out from a Mr R.Martinson about the cemetery and its unkempt state. The clerk has spoken to the groundsmen who have not changed routine nor maintenance regime for over ten year’s. The clerk was asked to write a letter of apology to the complainant but to disagree with the allegations and to explain the cemetery maintenance regime and the grass cutting schedule in detail.
Cllr Hirst reported the need for more established trees to be planted in gaps around the community playing field. This will not need to be done until November but full approval was given for him to do this.
1669

Ward councillor’s report.


Ward Cllr Caroline Fox gave a brief talk on items of interest to the parish council.
1670                Financial matters.
Cheques approved for payment;
Cq no 101709 Key Korner £88.08
Cq no 101703 S.Belton (wages) 
Cq no 101701 Mayfield Décor £528.00
Cq no 101702 Play Inspection Co. £75.00

Cq no 101704 C.W.C. £180.00

Cq no 101705 S.Belton £366.00 (grant reclaim)

Cq no 101707 H.Bristow £230.00

Cq no 101708 M.Brannon £230.00
Cq no 101706 S.Belton £264.66 (6 month expenses)

Cq no 101710 H.Bristow £72.00 (expenses)

1671 

Date of next meeting.



Confirmed as Thursday 20th October 2016 at 7.00pm. 
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